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WORK SESSION MINUTES
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2022, AT 6:00 PM 
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS

The Town Council of the Town of Pineville, NC, met in a Work Session on Monday, November 28, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. 

 
ATTENDANCE     

Mayor:  Jack Edwards    
Mayor Pro Tem:  Ed Samaha                                             
Council Members:  Chris McDonough, Amelia Stinson-Wesley 
Town Clerk:  Lisa Snyder
Planning & Zoning Director:  Travis Morgan

Absent: Town Manager Ryan Spitzer, Les Gladden (arrived late)

Mayor Jack Edwards called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  Mayor Pro Tem Ed Samaha made a motion to open the meeting and Council Member Chris McDonough seconded the motion.  There were ayes by all, and the meeting opened. 

PD STAFFING STUDY

Chief Michael Hudgins had a workload analysis done on police staffing for his department.  He introduced Chief Blair Myhand, from Hendersonville.  He is the Second Vice President of the Associations of the Chief of Police.  Chief Myhand gave a summary of the presentation to council and reviewed the Workload Analysis booklet that was distributed to them.  The analysis, overall, showed that the patrol operations should be between 75 and 84 employees.  Pineville Police Department could use more officers as there is a lot of traffic coming through Pineville each day.  Chief Hudgins added that we currently have 41 but will have 47 when the ETJ is added (this number includes detectives and the Chief).   Recommends phasing in personnel during a year, and not all at once in order to answer all of the calls they receive, especially right off the heels of Charlotte. 

The workload analysis is specific to the Town of Pineville.  Mayor Pro Tem Samaha asked if we’re experiencing a severe shortage at this time. We’re talking about almost doubling the direct head count, and police is the biggest part of our budget would be a significant move in terms of the taxpayers (tax base).  Chief Hudgins replied that we are seven people down right now.  He will have more solid proposals when we get to the budget hearings this year.  We are considering having somebody in administration to take on recruitment and training which would take some workload off the officers.  

The Captain and Lieutenant cover shifts two to three times per week. The mayor added that he is more concerned about the safety of the officers out in the field when they are coming up short.  Council Member McDonough asked about recruiting.  Chief Hudgins replied that it is very difficult to get qualified people.  Captain Copley does a very good job with recruitment.  A full shift is five and we currently have four.  Chief Myhand added that what Pineville is experiencing is not unique.  His city if about 16,000 residents and he probably needs more people.  The bigger issue is not knowing what call is going to come in and if we have the staff to handle that.  

Mayor Pro Tem Samaha asked about military resources and if he considers hiring military personnel.  Chief Hudgins replied that Gary Hinebaugh is working on this. They have mostly been recruiting on college campuses but could do a better job recruiting military.  Mayor Pro Tem Samaha added that they are great problem-solvers.  Mayor Edwards said that we have always supported the police, but this is going to be a major push, not saying that it can’t be done, but get the finance director on his side.  Chief Hudgins said that he will continue to work on this.  Mayor Edwards thanked Chief Myhand for his presentation and for coming down from Hendersonville.
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT FUNDING

Chief Gerin met with Finance Director Chris Tucker recently and asked council if they have any additional questions about the Fire Department facilities, needs or wants.  Mayor Edwards said that they have talked about the $14.5 million range with the architectural and pre-engineering coming out of reserves.   Finance Director Tucker added that is a solid move to work with and that maximizing resources that we already have, and we are well within our resources to go that way.  Debt service would not take affect immediately.  He added that he believes they have the tools in the toolbox to go forward.  They could be looking at a 1.4 debt service for twenty years and are they comfortable with twenty years of debt.  

Chief Gerin said the only building that has to be knocked down is the building that houses the ladder, located across from the post office.  Council Member Stinson-Wesley moved to accept $14.5 million for the construction of the new fire station, with $2 million coming out of the reserve fund to cover engineering and technical portion, followed by a second made by Mayor Pro Tem Samaha.   (Approved 4-0)

RESOLUTION TO CONDEMN PROPERTY

Mayor Pro Tem Samaha moved for a Resolution to Condemn Property with a second made by Council Member McDonough. (Approved 4-0)

REZONING OF PARCEL ID #20502322

Planning and Zoning Director Travis Morgan reviewed the zoning request from Mr. Darin Morton, who owns the properties in question. Both properties are rezoned differently.  The request is to rezone 106 Franklin which is R12 single family residential, to RMX the residential mixed use which is 618 Main Street.  Mr. Morgan shared an aerial view outlining the property lines and the survey done for both properties. 

There is an issue with road right of ways on Main and Franklin Streets.  The existing Main Street property line goes into the vehicular lane.  Mr. Morton proposes 16.7 feet dedicated to the Town right of way (9.6 feet from back of curb) along Main and 6 feet from back of curb along Franklin.  

The Planning Board has reviewed this and voted to recommend the proposal with consideration from the public at the public hearing.  Mr. Morgan advised that a newspaper ad has already been placed and we will have the hearing at the December Council meeting.  There are no new development plans so there should be no problems.  

A ten-minute recess was held before entering into Closed Session.

A motion to deny any release, based on state statute, to any news media, newspaper, television station, et al to the Town of Pineville, and Janelle Lyons be empowered to make the statement to that effect, that the Council has chosen not to disclose further information or documents, which are not authorized by statute. Council member Stinson-Wesley and seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Samaha.  Council Member Gladden asked to make sure that Ryan and Department Heads are all informed of this and not talk.  They are strictly given that in writing, that they not comment on anything, with their signature on it, and returned. Mayor Edwards agreed and reiterated that the Town Manager or anybody is not to disseminate any information that is employed or works for the Town of Pineville. (Approved 4–0)

A motion to close the Work Session was made by Council Member Gladden with a second made by Mayor Pro Tem Ed Samaha. (Motion passed 4-0)

The Work Session adjourned at 8:34 pm.
                                           

                                              _____________________________________________
					                 Jack Edwards, Mayor
ATTEST: 



________________________________________
Lisa Snyder, Town Clerk	
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